
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590

March 1, 2013

Mr. Robert Gillanders
of Colvos Law, PLLC; Attorneys for 
Quadratec, Inc.
1028 Saunders Lane
West Chester, PA 19380

 NVS-215KS
13E-010

Subject: Floor Liner Tearing may Lead to Pedal Entrapment

Dear Mr. Gillanders: 

This letter serves to acknowledge Quadratec, Inc.'s notification to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) of 
a safety recall which will be conducted pursuant to Federal law for the product(s) listed below. Please review the following 
information to ensure that it conforms to your records as this information is being made available to the public. If the information 
does not agree with your records, please contact us immediately to discuss your concerns.

Makes/Models/Model Years: 
JEEP/WRANGLER/2007-2013 
QUADRATEC ULTIMATE/FLOOR LINER/9999 

Mfr's Report Date: February 22, 2013

NHTSA Campaign Number: 13E-010

Components: 
EQUIPMENT 

Potential Number of Units Affected: 15,836

Problem Description:
Quadratec, Inc. is recalling certain aftermarket accessory, driver-side, Ultimate Floor Liners part numbers 14254.0301 07, 
14254.0301 08, 14254.0301Q, 14254.0302 07, 14254.0302 08, 14254.0302Q, 14254.0303 07, 14254.0303 08, 14254.0303Q, 
14254.0309 07, 14254.0309 08, and 14254.0309Q sold from May 1, 2012, through February 14, 2013.  The liners are for use in 
2007-2013 Jeep Wranglers.  The anchor point for the affected floor liners may tear during use, particularly when exposed to high 
temperatures.  The tearing may allow the floor liner to shift forward.

Consequence:
If the liner shifts forward it may impede the operation of the accelerator and possibly lead to unintended acceleration, which may 
increase the risk of a crash.   

Remedy:
Quadratec will notify owners and either exchange the liners or provide them with a hook guard kit to help secure the driver-side mat, 
free of charge.  The recall is expected to begin in March 2013.  Owners may contact Quadratec at 1-800-463-2998 or 
info@quadratec.com.

Notes:
This recall only affects Quadratec floor liners and is not being conducted by Chrysler/Jeep.  Quadratec's recall campaign number is 



13-01.  Owners may also contact the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY 1-800-424-9153), or go to www.safercar.gov.

We have received Quadratec's proposed owner notification letter and envelope and they are currently under review.  You will be 
notified of any changes or concerns once our review is complete. 
 
Please be reminded of the following requirements: 
 
As stated in Part 573.7, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is required within one month after the close 
of the calendar quarter in which notification to purchasers occurs.  Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due on, or before, 30 
days after the close of the calendar quarter.

Your contact for this recall will be Kelly Schuler who may be reached by phone at (202) 366-5227, or by email at 
kelly.schuler@dot.gov or through the office email at rmd.odi@dot.gov. We look forward to working with you.
 
 
Sincerely,

Jennifer Timian 
Chief, Recall Management Division 
Office of Defects Investigations 
Enforcement


